
TO: Mayor Craft & Members of the City Council

FROM:  Andy Bauer, Zoning Administrator

Via: Lee Jones, Director of Planning & Community Development

SUBJECT: Matt Lumpkin Public Parking Construction Request

�'�$�7�(������ June 7, 2021 

SUMMARY OF REQUEST����

Mr. Matt Lumpkin seeks City Council approval to construct 10 public parking spaces within the 
East 13th Avenue public right-of-way. The spaces are to be used for a soon to be constructed 
Sherwin Williams paint store, Matt�¶s Ice Cream, Lifestyle Nutrition and future 1,200sf retail 
building.

PROPERTY LOCATION

The property is located on the corner of Gulf Shores Parkway and East 13th Avenue.  The 
property is zoned BG General Business District.

Site



BACKGROUND

�x September 16, 2013 City Council Meeting �± The City Council approved the construction of
9 public parking spaces on the south side of East 13th Avenue public right-of-way for the use 
of Mojo�¶s Restaurant. 

�x May 25, 2021 Planning Commission Meeting �± The Planning Commission reviewed and 
approved the site plan for the Sherwin Williams paint store. A condition of approval was for 
the City Council to approve the parking in the East 13th Avenue public right-of-way.

PROPOSAL

Pursuant to Article 14-1 B. 3. On-street Parking, of the Zoning Ordinance, Mr. Matt Lumpkin 
seeks City Council approval to construct 10 public parking spaces within the East 13th Avenue 
public right-of-way.

ANALYSIS

The development is required 34 parking spaces and the approved site plan provides 36 parking 
spaces. The applicant proposes to construct 10 of the 36 parking spaces within the East 13th 
Avenue right-of-way. Article 14-2 B. 3. On-street Parking, allows on-street public parking to be 
counted towards the required parking spaces for abutting non-residential uses.

All of the proposed public parking spaces are designed in accordance with the Zoning Ordinance
regulations. A 10ft wide sidewalk provides pedestrian access from the parking to the 
development. The property is zoned BG- General Business. The BG Zoning District is intended 
to implement mixed-use land use policy. On-street parking is an essential component of vibrant, 
walkable, mixed use districts. 

RECOMMENDATION

Planning Department staff recommends the City Council approve Matt Lumpkin to construct 10 
public parking spaces within East 13th Avenue public right-of-way.

�3�5�(�9�,�2�8�6���&�2�8�1�&�,�/���$�&�7�,�2�1������Not Applicable

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:   Not Applicable
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